

August 9, 2021

Dear Fellow Townspeople,

We have received the sad news of the passing of First Selectman Carl Zorn from our neighboring Town of Bozrah. Carl was a dedicated servant to his fellow townspeople and will be greatly missed.

I have reached out to Bozrah Selectman Bill Ballinger to offer our condolences as well as assistance in this difficult time.

We have a close relationship with the Town of Bozrah with our Library, Recreation programs, Health District, and Gardner Lake Authority.

Please keep Carl and the Zorn Family in your thoughts and prayers.

Respectfully,

Kevin T. Lyden First Selectman



## OFFICE OF THE FIRST SELECTMAN TOWN OF BOZRAH

TOWN HALL 1 RIVER ROAD BOZRAH, CT. 06334

Telephone: 860-889-2689 • Fax: 860-887-5449 c-mail: Firstselectman@bozrahct.org

August 9, 2021

It is with great sadness that the Bozrah Board of Selectman is announcing the passing of the town's First Selectman, Carl L. Zorn, early this morning after a lengthy and courageous battle with a relentless and unforgiving disease. He went into the diagnosis knowing what the eventual outcome was going to be with grace and dignity and never lost his optimism and sense of dedication to the town. He was actively involved in the affairs of the town right up to the end and always had the town's best interest in mind, even on the bad days. He often said that one of his greatest honors was to serve Bozrah as its First Selectman. He will be sadly missed by all that knew him and had the opportunity to work with him. We ask that he and his family be kept in your thoughts and prayers. Funeral arrangements are incomplete at this time.

The Board of Selectman is requesting that all flags in town be lowered to half-staff until his funeral.

Respectfully,

Bozrah Board of Selectmen